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TITLE

Potential for Saving Lives with Various Countermeasures to meet AASHTO’s New Safety Goal 

BACKGROUND / NEEDS STATEMENT

AASHTO has established a goal of reducing the number of highway fatalities by one half over the next two decades.  The Strategic Highway Safety Plan developed 22+ strategies to help achieve this goal. As a result, NCHRP 17-18 developed a 500-series publication that identifies countermeasures that could be deployed to help in the reduction of the number of fatalities.

RESEARCH OBJECTIVE

This research will follow-up with the member departments to identify which of the various strategies that have been applied have had the biggest pay-off in reducing the number of fatalities. It will also make estimates of the potential for lives saved through advances in motor vehicles over the next two decades either through market forces or NHTSA regulations.

WORK TASKS

1. Survey the 52 member states to determine which of the 500-series countermeasures they have been using to help identify various strategies to reduce fatal accidents. This can be done through the highway safety engineers’ list serve that is maintained by the Iowa DOT as well as the Traffic Engineering Subcommittee and the Safety Management Subcommittee of AAASHTO.  

2. Using the recent research from the Highway Safety Manual, including the recent findings from NCHRP 17-25 Crash Reduction Factors for Traffic Engineering and ITS improvements, identify additional countermeasures that have been implemented.
3. After collecting and synthesizing the above materials, identify those strategies that appear to have the greatest potential for reduction in fatal accidents. An update to the estimates made by Tim Neuman of CH2M-Hill (in conjunction with the May 2006 AASHTO futures conference) will be produced.  
URGENCY

The implementation would help support our members in meeting the goal of highway fatality reduction and success in AASHTO’s authorization proposals for safety.
FUNDING REQUESTED AND TIME REQUIRED

It is estimated that this research will take 6 months to complete and will require $50,000.  
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Keith Sinclair AASHTO safety program manager; Ken Kobetsky, AASHTO Program Director for Engineering; Tony Kane AASHTO Director of Engineering and Technical Services 

